
Dear Hongbo,

This is a very sad news.
I remember having seen him during a visit at your institute, about a decade ago.
He was giving a talk in front of 2000 people. Tv was there.
His popularity impressed me. I am also impressed by his mathematical contributions.
Somehow, I started my research work by reading his papers on characteristic sets
and the applications to theorem proving in geometry.

Bernard


